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June 30, 2014


VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

Mr. Steven V. King, Executive Director and Secretary
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission
1300 South Evergreen Park Drive SW
Olympia, Washington 98504-7250

Re:	WECA - WN U-1:  Fourth Revision of Sheet No. 10 Canceling Third Revision of Sheet No. 10; Second Revision of Sheet No. 12 Canceling First Revision of Sheet No. 12; Fourth Revision of Sheet No. 13 Canceling Third Revision of Sheet No. 13; Second Revision of Sheet No. 14 Canceling First Revision of Sheet No. 14; Third Revision of Sheet No. 15 Canceling Second Revision of Sheet No. 15; Second Revision of Sheet No. 16 Canceling First Revision of Sheet No. 16; Second Revision of Sheet No. 17 Canceling First Revision of Sheet No. 17; Third Revision of Sheet No. 18 Canceling Second Revision of Sheet No. 18; Third Revision of Sheet No. 20 Canceling Second Revision of Sheet No. 20.

Dear Mr. King:

[bookmark: _GoBack]On behalf of the companies that are set out in the attached tariff sheets, Ellensburg Telephone Company, Inland Telephone Company, Lewis River Telephone Company, Mashell Telecom, Inc., Pend Oreille Telephone Company, Skyline Telecom, Inc., Tenino Telephone Company, The Toledo Telephone Co., Inc. and YCOM Networks, Inc., the Washington Exchange Carrier Association (WECA) is filing the attached tariff sheets.   WECA has been authorized by these companies to file these tariff changes.  Mr. Smith has been authorized to sign the tariff sheets on behalf of these companies.

The purpose for the filing is to reflect that fact that the originating carrier common line access rate element pool (the "Pool") is closing effective August 1, 2014.  With the elimination of the other pools administered by WECA, operation of the Pool on a stand-alone basis was not found to be economically sound.  
The originating carrier common line access rates for the filing companies were calculated under a methodology agreed to between Commission Staff and WECA.  That methodology takes the companies' latest Commission approved revenue objective and the most recently available minutes as the basis for calculation of the rate.  The minutes that were used were the last six months of 2013, the first five months of 2014 and the month of June 2014 calculated on a projected basis.

If you have any questions concerning these matters, please contact the undersigned. 

Thank you for your immediate attention to this matter.

Sincerely,



RICHARD A. FINNIGAN

RAF/ cs
Enclosures

cc:	Client (via e-mail)
	Bill Weinman (via e-mail)
	Roger Hahn (via e-mail)
	Tim Zawislak (via e-mail)
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